SOUTH CENTRAL SAFE COMMUNITY TASK FORCE
MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 18, 2010

South Central Planning & Development Commission
Houma, Louisiana


Partnership meeting:
The meeting was called to order at 9:15 by chairman, Greg Hood.  Those in attendance were:
Capt. Greg Hood, Houma Police Department
Greg Maurin, St. John Sheriff’s Office
Capt. Craig Poche’, St. James Sheriff’s Office
Brian Clausen, Nicholls State
Antoine Rodrigue, Jr., Lafourche Parish Sheriff’s Office
Lanard Robinet, St. John Sheriff’s Office
Darren Naquin, Louisiana State Police
Bryan Zeringue, Louisiana State Police
Lieutenant Jamey M. Fontenot, Thibodaux Police Department
Steve Tullis, Nicholls State University Police
Brandy Jarreau, Lady of the Sea
Ray Traigle, Assumption Sheriff’s Office
Alicia Toups, ADAC
Marilyn Harris, DHH-OAD Region 3
W. McDowell- Lafourche Parish Sheriff’s Office
Ralph D Mitchell, Jr., Terrebonne Police Department
Martha Cazaubon, South Central Planning & Development Commission
Ann LeBlanc, South Central Planning & Development Commission

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Greg Maurin and prayer was led by Lieutenant Jamey M. Fontenot.

It was moved by Jamey Fontenot, seconded by Steve Tullis to approve the minutes of December 17, 2009.  Motion carried.

A moment of silence was held in honor of Major Timothy Bergeron.

Discussion ensued on the Louisiana Partners for Highway Safety: Transportation Safety Conference March 2-3 and Life Savers Conference April 11-13.  Greg Maurin will be attending the Life Savers Conference April 11-13.

Discussion ensued on the child passenger training.  The group decided that 3 participants could attend this training on March 17-20, 2010.  Brandy Jarreau from Lady of the Sea Hospital is interested.  

Discussion ensued on ideas of commodities which may need to be ordered.  Some ideas were jump drives, note pads, CD cases, and music cards.

Discussion ensued on the New Grant Application.  The group discussed funding to have a child passenger training here in our area.  

Discussion ensued on the Topics and Guest Speakers for the July Traffic Summit.  We will further discuss these topics once the bills are passed in March.

Under parish reports and state remarks, each agency informed the Committee of events in their jurisdiction.

There were no safety concerns to refer to LaDOTD.

ATV subcommittee reported there was one presentation at Coteau Bayou Blue School.

With no other business to discuss it was moved by Greg Maurin, seconded by Jamey Fontenot to adjourn. Motion carried.
